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3 May 2021 

 Reference: OIA-2020/21-0483 
Dear

Official Information Act request relating to OIA requests 1 March 2018 to 1 March 2021 

Thank you for your Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) request received on 31 March 
2021. You requested: 

“Information in relation to all OIA requests you have received from 1 March 2021 to 1 
March 2018.”  

I previously responded to a similar request made last year, and this response is publicly 
available on the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet (DPMC) website. It includes 
all Official Information Act (OIA) requests made to DPMC and the National Emergency 
Management Agency (NEMA) from 14 April 2016 to 7 July 2020.  Accordingly, I am partially 
refusing your request pursuant to section 18(d) of the Act as some of the information 
requested is publicly available: 

dpmc.govt.nz/publications/response-official-information-act-request-oia-202021-0027-
request-information-dpmcs-oia 

Please find attached a list of titles for OIA requests received by the DPMC and NEMA from 
4 July 2020 to 1 March 2021. The titles in the list are a summary of the information requested 
by the requestor at the point of receipt. Summary titles are typically developed by 
administrative staff and have been included verbatim in this response. I note that the 
summary title does not reflect the existence of the requested information.  

Some information in the list is withheld pursuant to section 9(2)(a) of the Act as the 
withholding of the information is necessary to protect the privacy of natural persons. In 
making my decision, I have taken the public interest considerations in section 9(1) of the Act 
into account.  

You have the right to ask the Ombudsman to investigate and review my decision under 
section 28(3) of the Act. 



4376055 
Executive Wing, Parliament Buildings, Wellington, New Zealand 6011 

  64 4 817 9698  www.dpmc.govt.nz 

This response will be published on the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet’s 
website during our regular publication cycle. Typically, information is released monthly, or as 
otherwise determined. Your personal information including name and contact details will be 
removed for publication. 

Yours sincerely 

Clare Ward  
Executive Director 
Strategy, Governance and Engagement 
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